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REJOICE IN YOUR LENTEN 

DISCIPLINES  

 

ñ...with the return of that season 
marked out in a special way by the 
mystery of our redemption, and of 
the days that lead up to the paschal 
feast, we are summoned more 
urgently to prepare ourselves by a 
purification of spirit.ò 

 ñThe special note of the 
paschal feast is this: the whole 

Church rejoices in the forgiveness of sins. It rejoices in the 
forgiveness not only of those who are then reborn in holy baptism but 
of those who are already numbered among Godôs adopted children.ò 

Saint Leo the Great, Bishop of Rome, Sermo 6 de Quadrgesima, 1-2, 
PL. 54, 285-287, Ash Wednesday, Office of Readings. 

 As a fan of the Pittsburgh Steelers, itôs not easy to write this, 
but I was impressed with the unity shown by New England fans when 
they won the Super Bowl. That energy and positive spirit exhibited in 
Boston during a rain and snow storm truly showed a united jubilant 
spirit. People of all groups joined as one, cheering on their team and 
expressing a oneness of jubilation. 

 I mention this because in the reading from the Daily Office 
cited above, a radically different vision of Lent is presented than one 
normally understood by Catholics. The common view is that Lent is a 
period of self-sacrifice, of personal penance, of a sharing in the pain 
and suffering of Jesus Christ that led to His crucifixion on Calvary 
Hill. It is neither pleasant nor desirable.  

 But Leo is suggesting something quite different. Leo is telling 
us that the Lenten season leads to a Paschal Feast of rejoicing for all 
the souls that have been reborn in Holy Baptism, for all the people 
who have recommitted to our Lord Jesus and His Church, through 
which His Kingdom is being established on this earth. The reading 
speaks of rejoicing in the forgiveness so freely given by God to all 
who turn from their sins. A little further in the same reading we hear: 
ñ...Men are made new by the rebirth of Baptism. Yet there is still 
required a daily renewal to repair the shortcomings of our mortal  
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nature, and whatever degree of progress has been made there is no one who should not be more ad-
vanced. All must therefore strive to ensure that on the day of redemption no one may be found in the sins 
of his former life.ò Going back to the Patriots analogy, weôve heard that the clubhouse motto was and is: 
ñkeep focused and get the job done.ò  

 So Lent is more than just penance and abstinence. It is performing these disciplines in a jubilant 
spirit. Jesus Christ has already accomplished for us that which is required in His redemptive death on the 
Cross. We are then called in Lent to emulate His commitment of ñkeeping focused and getting the job 
done.ò Scripture tells us that ñthere is more joy in heaven over one sinner that repents than over ninety-nine 
righteous souls.ò So in emulating Christ we are called to rejoice with those who are turning from sin and 
turning toward Jesus. 

 And this attitude makes a lot of sense. After all, would you want to be a part of a Church whose 
members are always, joyless, with dour long faces, people who by their very demeanor drag others down 
with them? I think not. And so we must really think how we approach Lent. Is Penance to be viewed as a 
penalty or as a challenge? Is fasting to be considered an undesirable but necessary deprivation of self, or 
does it provide an opportunity to refocus our energy in more positive and productive efforts? When the Pa-
triots began their season in training camp almost nine months ago, they had a goal set, but the approach 
they had towards the discipline and practice, their positive and joyful spirit, made all the difference in 
ñgetting the job done.ò This Lent, let us focus on getting the job done without getting distracted by the ñItôs 
so hard to give up what Iôm giving upò, ñthe penance Iôm experiencing is so hardò, ñthe additional church 
services are such a burden...ò  

 Rather, be up for the challenges this yearôs Lent will present. And be a source of encouragement to 
others who are traveling down the same Lenten road. Be supportive of one another, and let the joy you ex-
perience as you support your brother and sister be seen by others. Commitment is an interesting state, be-
cause as you demonstrate commitment, others are drawn to that same commitment. Others will want to 
share your goals. And as they are gradually accomplished, then all those who are committed increase the 
joy and support they give one another, and others see that joy and commitment and want to be a part of it... 
and the Body of Christ grows. 

 If you want your parish to grow, put your heart and soul into Lent this year. Be that example and 
source of encouragement for others and be loud in your support of everyone making the same Lenten com-
mitment. Only a few men in a Patriots uniform that ñkept focused on getting the job doneò were able to ex-
cite the greater part of New England. And they did this for a sport that is, in the greater realm of things, a 
passing thing. But twelve men (the Apostles) and St. Paul were able to excite many millions of people for a 
faith that was no passing fancy but rather that which was redemptive and eternal. 

 Donôt we want millennials to get excited about the Church, the faith, the commitment both require? 
Then letôs set the example by being joyful in our approach to Lent, joyful in our approach to penance, joyful 
in our approach to abstinence. Let us be joyful in all things to bring the joy of Christ into the hearts and 
souls of others. 

 I want to encourage all our Eastern Diocese family members to look up these Scripture citations and 
then apply them to your Lenten journey this year:  

 Proverbs 17:22; Romans 15:13; Romans 12:12; Psalm 28:7; James 5:13; John 14:27; John 16:22; 1 
John 4:18. And here are two you need not look up: ñ...for God did not give us a spirit of cowardice, but 
rather a spirit of power and of love and of self-discipline.ò (2 Timothy 1:7); ñFor the kingdom of God is not 
food and drink but righteousness and peace and joy in the Holy Spirit.ò (Romans 14:17).  

 

  Bishop Paul  
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FUTURE DIRECTION SUB COMMITTEE OF THE SUPREME COUNCIL  

POLISH NATIONAL CATH OLIC CHURCH  
 

 

Action Plan for 2017 - A YEAR OF COMMITMENT  

 

1. Greater Understanding of Church Solemnities:  In 2017 we will focus on the Solemnity of the Institu-

tion of the Polish National Catholic Church. This will be celebrated on March 12, 2017.  A pamphlet will be 

prepared and distributed ï this will complete the series of pamphlets for our four special PNCC Solemni-

ties. Also, an online presentation will be led by our Prime Bishop on the History of our PNCC and Bishop 

Francis Hodur. A community service project could be tied into this effort as well. 

 

2. Two  Days of Retreat : Lent and Advent  Pick a day during the seasons of Lent (March 11 in Woon-

socket) and Advent in 2017 to spend in retreat and prayer.  This can be done on either a parish or senio-

rate level. Ideas for the Retreat include: Mass of the Day, special Lenten/Advent service of Penance, Scrip-

ture Readings/Reflections and Meditations, Benediction of the Most Blessed Sacrament, For Lent: Stations 

of the Cross, Sorrowful Lamentations, etc.  This can be open and advertised to local community. 

 

3. Complete at least four community service projects : One service project could be in conjunction with 

the Institution of the PNCC in March of 2017 and the others, selected by the local parish. It is important that 

these three projects be done in the local community of the parish so that these efforts will create a greater 

presence of the parish in the community. Various options include but are not limited to: Food Drives, serv-

ing a free meal for the community, providing a community breakfast/meal for First Responders ï for Veter-

ans, prayer blanket ministry, clothing drive for the community, sponsoring a local family in need, responding 

to a particular need in the local community, etc. 

 

4. Implementing the Commitment Component: Develop and emphasize this theme through 2017. 

Please see the monthly Future Direction emails regarding this effort. 

January ï Our Spiritual Commitment to Christ and His Church 

February ï Our Financial Commitment and Stewardship 

March ï Commitment to our PNCC 

April ï Our Commitment as Easter People 

May ï A Commitment to guidance of the Holy Spirit 

June ï Sacred Vocations Monthï A Commitment to Sacred Vocations  

(Encourage our men to consider the ordained ministry) 

July - Commitment to constant prayer 

August ï Commitment to our Youth 

September ï Our Commitment to Living a life of Love 

October ï Clergy Appreciation Month - Our Commitment to Faith and Family 

November ï Our Commitment to living Thankful lives 
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5. Stewardship component to increase our financial commitment to our parishes, diocese and national 

church will be developed.  A Pamphlet will be shared with all parishes.  We then encourage parish 

committees to communicate this with the people and stress to them that stewardship is an integral part of a 

lived faith.  

 

6. Implement Lay Ministry Program in PNCC:  Our national and diocesan Lay Ministry chaplains begin to 

implement this program across our PNCC that will enhance,encourage and strengthen the role of the laity 

within our PNCC. 

 

7. Continuing Adult Education  from the diocesan synod surveys many are asking for more adult 

education.  The parish can purchase copies of ñAn Abridged History of the PNCCò and this book be 

used for a discussion series for all parishioners as we focus on the Institution of the PNCC in 2017.  Other 

educational opportunities added to this this can be: a parish Bible Study, the Alpha Program, a Lecture 

series on Church teachings, etc., led by the local pastor. 

 

8. Utilize Social Media & PNCC Future Direction You Tube Channel:   Various spiritual messaging from 

our Prime Bishop and Bishops to be continued throughout the year.   We encourage parishes to keep up to 

date their websites and Facebooks pages.  Social Media is the mode of communication most used by our 

younger  members. 

 If you know of parishioners or friends who are not a part of our monthly email updates ï please have 

them email us at FutureDirection@pncc.org to become a part of this important effort for our Holy Church. 

 

 

mailto:FutureDirection@pncc.org
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RESOLUTIONS  OF THE  XV E ASTERN  D IOCESE SYNOD  

OCTOBER  28-29, 2016 
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From our parishesé 

Holy Trinity Cathedral, Manchester, NH  
 

 

 

¶ Holy Trinity Polish National Catholic Ca-

thedral in Manchester, NH prepared for  Ash 

Wednesday on Sunday, March 26 by burning 

palms from the previous year. The burned 

palms provide the ashes that will be imposed 

on people's foreheads. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Cross Parish, Enfield, CT  

 
  

¶ On December 3, 2016  Holy Cross Parish in Enfield, 

CT held its third annual Christmas Fair. All kinds of baked 

goods could be found at our huge bake sale.The ginger-

bread ones are always a big hit!  Santa and Mrs. Claus 

were available for pictures with the children and new this 

time was our friend John, the Elf!  

 
 

(Heidi Ragno and daughter Sophia)  
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(Friends of Holy Cross Parish - John Murrone & Julie Fredrickson as 
Elf and Mrs. Claus)  

 
¶ In addition to some beautiful raffle baskets and our tag sale items, 

we also had a costume jewelry table sale going on. This was a favorite 

with the ladies coming in to shop! Our vendors had some wonderful 

items to offer as well ï it was a great day for all! 

 

Ladiesõ Valentineõs Tea  

 

¶ Holy Cross Parish in Enfield, CT held a Ladiesô Valentineôs Tea on 

Saturday, February 11,
, 
2017. This was our 2

nd
 annual Valentineôs tea 

and best attended one so far!  We had approximately 30 ladies 

(parishioners, family and friends) enjoying all sorts of wonderful food 

made by Karen Peirce. 

 

¶  In addition we had Valentineôs/chocolate/comfort themed raffle bas-

kets and costume jewelry tables 

set up.  

¶ The centerpieces were cour-

tesy of Nancy Lee, Secretary. Ad-

mission was just 15.00. 

¶ The Hartford Courant Newspa-

per also came to take pictures and 

interview some of the atten-

dees. The article is sched-

uled to be in The Courant 

Community Newspaper very 

soon. 

 

  

¶  Everyone enjoyed themselves 

and those that had not attended our 

prior teas cannot wait for the next 

one! We are thinking around 

Motherôs Day or so for the next one. 

    

 

     

  

    By Nancy Lee  

(Friends of Holy Cross ï  

Margie James and Karen Caron)  

(Nancy Lee serving more hot water and Karen Caron)  


